Town of Sanbornton

Box 124, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton New Hampshire 03269  Tel. 603.286.8303   Fax. 603.286.9544


HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSON
MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date and Time:
Monday, March 24, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, New Hampshire

The meeting was called to order by HDC Chairman Franz Vail at 7:10 PM.
Roll Call
Regular Members present: 
Franz Vail, David Rivers and Linda Salatiello 

Alternate Members present: 
Nina Gardner 

Regular Members absent:
Nick Orgettas and Guy Giunta (Ex Officio)

Alternate Members absent:
Lisa Draper 

Others Present:

Bob Ward (Town Planner)
Nadine Peterson and Deborah Gagne (NH Division of Historic Resources)
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members
      Nina Gardner was seated for Nick Orgettas
Approval of Meeting Minutes
     The minutes of the 02/11/2014 meeting were reviewed.  Linda moved approval of the minutes as presented.  David seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.
Historic Houses Survey

     Concerning historic resource surveys, Linda asked if the town-wide inventory of historic houses in Sanbornton had been located.  Nina volunteered to check with the library to see if they have the survey on file.
Discussion re Certified Local Government (CLG) program 
     Nadine Peterson and Deborah Gagne from the NH Division of Historic Resources (DHR) attended the HDC meeting to present information concerning the Certified Local Governments (CLG) program.  They also handed out a substantial amount of CLG information and answered questions concerning the CLG program as asked by the HDC members.  Nadine informed the HDC that NHDHR has an annual CLG grant program which will pay anywhere from 60% to 100% of a project’s cost depending on the type of project conducted.  She indicated that the CLG funding amounts to $60,000 to $65,000 available statewide each year.  Only CLG-designated communities are eligible to apply for these grant funds and is one of 21 eligible CLG communities.  Nadine provided a list of potential projects which might be conducted.  After a brief discussion Linda made a motion to authorize Franz to submit a “letter of intent” to NHDHR for CLG funding to conduct a town-wide historic resources survey.  David seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.  The “letter of intent” must be filed with NHDHR by not later than 03/28/2014.
Other Business
      There was no other business to come before the HDC.
Next HDC Meeting and Proposed Agenda

The next HDC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 6, 2014.  
      Meeting Adjourned

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner 
